	University High School Virtual Boosters Meeting

	4/7/2020

	Agenda:

	· Welcome/Call to Order
· Officer and Administration Reports – 20 min

· President (Mike Orgler)

· Secretary (Stephanie Checchi) 
· Administration Report  (Andrea Markert)

· Committee Chair Messages & Reports  – 20 min 

· Old Business 

· New Business 

· Adjourn

	Notes

	Call to order/Roll call
Meeting called to order over Zoom by Stephanie Checchi at 6:31 pm on 4/7/2020.
Officer Reports 

President  

Mike Orgler
· Welcome everyone – In the strange world that we’re living in, this is our first ever virtual boosters meeting and we appreciate your patience tonight as we use new technology.

· Boosters’ purpose is to set a positive organization for our students, faculty and parents.  We are SO much more than fundraising…spiritwear, appreciation for staff, after prom, support for clubs and sports and activities!

· Meetings are always open to everyone!

· We’ve got a lot to cover tonight – we are looking forward to hearing from Andrea and encourage you to ask her questions about what’s on your mind during these uncharted times.

· In addition to talking with Andrea we do have a few outstanding items from our March boosters meeting that we need to finalize.
· I’m going to turn it over to Steph to cover a few housekeeping rules for tonight’s meeting
VP

Karen Hightower
· No update
Secretary

Stephanie Checchi
· Housekeeping rules for a successful zoom meeting:

· We want to ensure everyone has an opportunity to participate but we want to minimize distractions.  We can’t mute the audience so we ask you to mute yourself and if you want to speak up, you just need to unmute and you’ll be heard.  Please just remember to mute your mike again when you’re done speaking.

· Similarly, to avoid people talking over one another and potential disruption, please put an X in the Chat window if you have something to say and we will call on you.  

· Does everyone know how to access the Chat window?

· When you speak, please start by stating your name – even if it’s just to motion an approval.  I can’t take notes and see names all at once, so knowing who’s speaking will be very helpful.
· Lastly, the March minutes were posted to the Boosters website.  Can I please get a motion to approve the minutes?

· Motion by Julia Heller seconded by Kacy Rader
Treasurer 
Teri Wilson
· Treasury report – see attached.
· If you have any reimbursements please get with Teri
Administration Report (Andrea Markert - Principal)
· Thank you for your patience – and considered patience – as we move forward in these unprecedented times!

· Andrea addressed questions we have been receiving:

· Grading policy came out this weekend – they are making a decision on whether or not students will have the decision on whether or not they choose pass/no pass versus traditional grades.  The school is going to look at what most colleges and universities are doing to make the best decision for the students.  Trying to stay consistent with ISU on the pass/no pass.  Some colleges are saying they’d consider a “pass” as a “D”.  If we deem that giving students the choice, then we will move forward with better options..  U High would not consider a pass as anything toward their GPA.  The incomplete verbiage – if there are extenuating circumstances.  The only way to get a “no pass” grade is if the students are not doing their work.  You will be able to see in Teacher Ease if the students have completed their work.

· We are still trying to gauge the 40 minute expectation per class.  40 minutes is the “average” – some students will work more quickly and others will take longer.  If you are still having concerns – please reach out to the teacher or to Mrs. Markert. 

· Number one priority is graduation for our seniors.  We don’t yet know what this will look like yet.  Factors include what the state of Illinois does after April 30, as well as what ISU does.  Possibilities: postponing graduation, doing a number of smaller graduation ceremonies, possible virtual graduation.  We have lots of contingency plans but until we know what the state does and what ISU says, we cannot make a decision.  Ideas; 15 students graduate across the stage at a time with two guests in the audience.  But we have every intention of acknowledging and celebrating graduation.  

· Prom – we can’t have prom after graduation because legally they aren’t U High students anymore.  Waiting on prom until they’ve determined graduation.  All other schools in the area are worried about the same thing.

· Still want to do as much as we can for the kids.  Possible virtual classnight.  Award ceremony will be done virtually as well.

· The musical has been cancelled.  We had a time period to get our money back for the musical – it costs thousands of dollars to host a musical and by cancelling we received all of our money back.  Too much risk trying to keep it.

· Acceptance letters still on track for April 15.  Freshman testing will occur during the summer time – either July or August.  The incoming freshman will not have their first class night.  On the first day of school they do still plan to host a moving up of the classes.  

· Question: Summer school: we think our only summer school course will be drivers ed because we don’t even know if we’re allowed to run summer schools.  Virtual summer school would be too much – it’s impossible to run a full semester course online in 5 weeks.  Now that Heartland’s classes are 

· Question: If the student is willing to assume the risk of a “Pass” grade why would we not allow them to choose that?  There are issues all around – even an A is not the same an A if they’ve been in the classroom

· Final exams – there will be no final exams for the students.  They will still have summatives but no final exams

· Dual credit has been extended – as soon as we get more information they will let us know

· Caps and Gowns have arrived but we can’t all just go pick them out.   If anyone goes into the school it has to be cleaned afterwards – so still working on a plan.  If you want senior pictures in cap and gown please contact Troy at Jostens.

· We will be getting air conditioning in the large gym at the end of May!!!!  THANK YOU!!!!!!!!!!!!

· Summer camps – they will send out summer camp info later in May once we have more information around what summer will look like

Committee Reports

After-Prom  

Jennifer Patton and Stacy Barclay – Chair
Purpose:  After-Prom provides a safe place for the students to go after the dance.
· After Prom is in a holding pattern for right now 

· May 2 is officially canceled.  We do not have the use of ISU for After Prom, but if it gets rescheduled before we have graduation then we can use U High for After Prom

· Decoration committee is working through contingency plans so that if we do get to have prom, they’ll be ready to go quickly
· Registration – if we do get to have prom they’ll do online registration for prom.
· Plan is that the money in our after prom account will still be spent on After Prom.  As a group they’ll have contingency plans if we don’t get to host After Prom. If funds aren’t used for After Prom, the committee will also discuss with Boosters about how to spend it.  Regardless, they want to do something for the students and they’ll be creative on how to do something for them.

· Cash bash numbers aren’t available right now due to COVID.  Cash bash went really well!  Total account balance is approximately $20,000 for After Prom.
Dance Hospitality
Katy Kraft

Beth Sauser
Purpose:  To provide hospitality to our dances (back to school, black-light, and Class Night dances)
· If we have class night they will be prepared for it – just waiting on a decision
Directory

Mercy Davison
Purpose: To provide a listing of all U-High students & families for reference.
· No update – directory concluded
· Mercy will do directory again next year
Faculty/Staff Appreciation (FSA)
Cheri Sundaram 

Purpose:  To provide a meal once a month to the faculty/staff to show our appreciation.
· Upcoming Late Start Events:

· April 17 - canceled

· May 15 - TBD

· We were not able to have our March breakfast and likely won’t be able to have the remaining

· Looking for ideas to appreciate the staff virtually.  Andrea has a few ideas for virtual idea – they will connect to brainstorm idea

· If you have ideas for faculty appreciation virtual please send to Cheri or any Booster officer
Fundraising

Jennifer McCarron

Aimee Beam 

Michelle Hardman

Purpose:  To organize and coordinate fundraising for all sports, teams and booster programs.
· With no school or groups allowed to be together, there is no fundraising on the horizon

· Even hands-off programs that involve dollars back are suspended at this time

· Perhaps there’s something we can offer our kids for additional chances to meet?

· With permission, the fundraising committee is happy to offer connections/suggestions for existing clubs, sports, groups, etc, to engage in non-contact activities that would allow the groups to be together again virtually.

Example:  Art club members could each create something for a local retirement home.  They decide on the project, have video club meetings and work together to create their donation to the retirement home.  The fundraising committee would help them connect to the retirement home.  Each group would need to have a leader.  Totally optional – but an idea.
Hospitality

Chris Bray

Lisa Heptinstall

Purpose: To provide a welcoming environment along with food/drink for our 3 hosting events: 1) Open House in September, 2) Prospective Student Open House (usually in January), and 3) Freshman Testing in April 
· With school still being closed, unsure how to handle freshman testing – need update from Andrea.
Parent Support Network (PSN)
Michelle Hutchins
Purpose:  The PSN is parents working with and helping other parents address issues that affect us all by having events on different pertinent topics. 
· Any interest in doing a Zoom session on managing virtual learning, or hold off in light of everything else going on? 

· Per Andrea – it would be difficult at this point to host a session and unless we had a specific purpose of the meeting, would be best to just wait til next year.
Spirit-Wear
Carrie Dale 

Kacy Rader
· Purpose:  The purpose is to sell spirit wear and take proceeds to boosters as well as to promote U-High spirit in the community. 
· Kacy and Michelle worked with Select Screen Prints and the freshman t-shirt is designed and they are picking up the order forms this week.  Forms will still go out with the freshman letters.  Will need to determine how to get the shirts to the students, in light of everything going on.

· Spring store has been canceled as the company does not do direct shipping to customers.  Once we return to a “normal” state we will consider doing a spring/summer spirit wear store.  
· Will have fun items available whenever freshman testing occurs
Gold Rush Raffle

Julia Heller
Terry Ogunleye
Purpose:  To coordinate the raffle which is one of Boosters largest fundraisers.

· Tickets have been drawn through May

· Working to replenish the ticket supply for upcoming years
· Will get raffle license soon for next year
Recognition – Good For U Award
Katy Kraft
Beth Sauser
Purpose:  The purpose of the Good for U Award is to recognize a student for contributions made outside of traditional academic and sports accolades.  This may include acts of kindness, outstanding effort, resolution of issues, etc.  Nominations may also be done for teachers & administrators for their contributions. 
· No candidate for this month due to school being closed
Website/Social Media
Kelli Kiefer

Purpose:  To ensure we have a positive presence & info available on our Website.    

·  Thanks for getting the March minutes posted!
Representative Reports

Band

Shelly King
Choir

Holly Pfister
Cheer
Dance

Orchestra

Jani Hall
Orchesis

Speech

Tennis (Girls)

Katy Kraft
Theater

Holly Pfister

Sports/Clubs
STEM
Ashish Sawhney
Volleyball
Football

Golf

Miscellaneous 
Chinese Club

Old Business

· Coach Johnson – football coach.  2 years ago they requested helmets and shoulder pads.  Every year they get the helmets serviced for safety reasons.  We have 56 helmets available and expect to have 65-68 students in the football program next year.  They need 10 new shoulder pads and 12 helmets – haven’t purchased any in the four years he’s been here.  $225 per helmet and approximately $110 for shoulder pads.  Recommend that we will revisit this topic as new business at our April Boosters meeting after we have reviewed funds for Boosters and the financial situation of the Football club.  Should be the last request for several years.  The football team has worked Sodexo booth and done other fundraising efforts to help with the costs.  Total cost appears to be close to $4000 but we will confirm with the coach and be prepared at the May meeting with the total amount needed.  Generally where safety is at stake we approve funds.

· 2020-2021 committee leads: We need to confirm that we are set for committee leads moving into next year.  If you are interested in filling a position, please reach out to any Boosters board member:
Committee Name
Lead Names

Replacement Needed?

Replacement Identified?

Replacement Name

Notes
After Prom

Stacy Barclay

Jennifer Patton

Yes
No

Susi Beard?
Dance Hospitality

Katy Kraft

Beth Sauser

No

N/A

Directory

Mercy Davison

No

N/A

Faculty/Staff Appreciation

Cheri Sundaram

Needs a co-lead for 2020-2021

No

Responsibilities include:

· Schedule dates

· Attend events to ensure smooth set up 

· Communicate events

· Not a huge time commitment 
Fundraising

Jennifer McCarron

Jeanine Rodriguez

Yes- for Sodexo
No

· Two leads for fundraising: one for general fundraising, and one to handle all Sodexo Fundraising.  Our need is for the Sodexo chair

· Jennifer McCarron is staying on as the lead for general fundraising and is more than willing to help with the Sodexo piece – any time commitment you can give would be appreciated
Hospitality

Chris Bray

Lisa Heptinstall

No

N/A

Parent Support Network

Michelle Hutchins

Yes
No
Spirit Wear

Carrie Dale

Kacy Rader

Yes – for Carrie Dale

Yes

Kacy Rader

Michelle Cervantes

Gold Rush Raffle

Julia Heller

Terry Ogunleye

No

N/A

Good for U Award

Katy Kraft

Beth Sauser

No
Website/Social Media

Kelli Kiefer

No
N/A

New Business
· Need for a Vice President for 2020-2021 school year.

Adjourn
· Meeting adjourned at 7:49– motion by Michelle Cervantes and seconded by Ashish Sawhney

	  Attendees: 
	

	David Greenfield, Debbie Wolford, Dawn Miller, Dina Schuckman, Holly Pfister, Jacque Hansing, Janet Tulley, Janine Rodriguez, Jennifer McCarron, Jennifer Patton, Julia Heller, Kacy Rader, Karen Higntower, Kimberly Behl, Kimberly Molitor, Lisa Heptinstall, Lynn Litwiller, Michael Coleman, Michelle Cervantes, Heather Brown, Ashish Sawhney, Becky Zastrow, Teri Wilson, Beth Sauser, Bob VanPlew, Bunmi, Cheri Sundaram, Michelle Hutchins, Chris Bray, Andrea Markert, Mike Orgler, Stephanie Checchi
Note: several others were in attendance but their screen name showed up only as initials or phone numbers


	Treasurer report:



